
Dear Friends, 
 
Members of the School of Humanities & Social Sciences (SHSS) again played featured roles in this yearôs 
commencement exercises.  Forty-one percent of all of the undergraduate, and twenty-seven percent of all the 
graduate, degrees awarded were to students majoring in our disciplines. Professor Zane Segle of the Depart-
ment of Modern Languages received this yearôs James A. Grimsley Award for Excellence in Undergraduate 
Teaching (nine of the last eleven recipients have been faculty members from the SHSS).  The John O. Wilson 
Ring went to Political Science major, Tyler Smith, while one of the David Shingler Spell Honor Graduates was 
awarded to Political Science major, Micah Moore.  And Henry Johnson, (History Major, class of 1975), Steve 
Tobias (History Major, class of 1967) and Stacy Pearsall, a member of our advisory board, received honorary 
doctoral degrees for their many distinguished contributions to the college and to American society. 
 
It was a good, and fitting, conclusion to a semester that witnessed significant advances in all of our major stra-
tegic initiatives including our programs in Homeland Security & Intelligence Analysis (an MA proposal was ap-
proved by the college); Oral History (a grant was received from the SC Humanities Council to document the 
experiences of Hispanic South Carolinians); Diversity (ñWelcoming Diversityò and ñSafe Zonesò workshops 
were conducted); and the Arts (a new minor in them was approved for implementation in the fall). There were 
also numerous guest lectures by notable visiting scholars; a continued, impressive amount of research and 
publication by our faculty; and extraordinary accomplishments in both scholarship and service by our students.  
 
Please know, again, thatðin an era in which only 9% of the collegeôs operational costs are provided by the 
state of South Carolinaðour students and faculty could not produce this remarkable volume 
of achievements without your support. In that sense, the accomplishments youôll read about 
below are yours as well theirs. Thank you! 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Bo 
 
Winfred B. Moore, Jr. 

Dean of Humanities & Social Sciences 
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The Citadel named top public college in 
the South by U.S. News, AGAIN!  

 
The Citadel ranks No. 1 among the top public uni-

versities in the South that offer a full range of under-
graduate and master's degree programs, according 
to the 2013 Best Colleges rankings from U.S. News 

& World Report. 
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Don Fowler (left) 

and Frank 

Fahrenkopf (right) 

American Politics in the Age of Obama ðThursday, January 17
th

  
Frank Fahrenkopf , former chairman of the Republican National Committee under President Reagan held a  
public discussion moderated by Don Fowler , former chairman of the Democratic National Committee under 
President  Clinton discussing the 2012 election and the critical issues facing the U.S. in 2013 and beyond. 
Fahrenkopf is a U.S. lawyer and was chairman of the RNC from 1983 ï1989. He is currently president and 
CEO of the American Gaming Association, the national trade association for the commercial casino industry. 
Fowler is a professor and businessman and served as National Chairman of the DNC from 1995-1997. He cur-
rently is a Citadel Fellow. 

Cadet Williams 

(left) and Frank 

Fahrenkopf (right) 

Change We Can Really See (and Half Believe In): An Overview of Indi-
vidualism in America Right NowðTuesday, February 19

th
 

Dr. Peter Lawler is the Dana Professor of Government at Berry College, 

Member of President Bush's Council on Bioethics, author of numerous books 

on political philosophy including The Restless Mind: Alexis De Tocqueville 

On the Origin and Perpetuation of Human Liberty, and most recently, Mod-

ern and American Dignity: Who We Are as Persons and What That Means 

for Our Future. Dr. Lawler also authors the blog "Big Think (Rightly Under-

stood).ñ Dr. Lawler came to the Citadel to discuss individualism in America. 

Dr. Peter Lawler 



School of Humanities &  
Social Sciences  

Spring 2013 Events  

Ambassador W. Robert Pearson ðMonday, February 25
th  

 

The Criminal Justice department along with The Charleston Foreign Affairs 

Forum were pleased to host  Amb. W. Robert ñBobò Pearson here this 

spring. The effort grew out of the initiative of cadet Martin Butler , president of 

the Criminal Justice Honor Society, who wanted to bring speakers on interna-

tional topics related to homeland security, criminal justice, and intelligence to 

campus.  Amb. Pearson met  with Citadel Cadets for an informal talk in the 

afternoon on leadership, attended a CRMJ Honor Society sponsored recep-

tion, and address the Charleston Foreign Affairs Forum that evening. 

A Career in Photography: Industry Professionals Share 
Their Experiences & InsightðMonday, February 26

th  

 

Mary Virginia Swanson (Author, Educator and Consult-

ant) moderated a discussion focused on following a ca-

reer in photography. The night featured panelists: Squire 

Fox (Professional photographer in Charleston and NYC), 

Rebekah Jacob  (Expert in the diverse art and photogra-

phy of the American South & owner of Rebekah Jacob 

Gallery in Charleston), Maggie Kennedy  (Photography 

Director of Garden & Gun magazine) & Mark Sloan 

(Director and Senior Curator of the Halsey Institute of 

Contemporary Art at the College of Charleston).  The 

crowd was overflowing from Bond 165 with many atten-

dants from SCAD in Savannah and throughout the state.  

Ambassador Bob Pearson 

From left: Mary Virginia Swanson, Mark Sloan, Rebekah Jacob, 

Squire Fox, & Maggie Kennedy.  

The Art of Perception:  How Picasso Helps to Solve a Murder 
CaseðTuesday, April 9

th  

 

Amy Herman (AB in International Affairs, JD, MA in Art History) visited 
The Citadel in April for the first time to share her knowledge of analyzing 
art to heighten the powers of perception for law enforcement. Herman 
has channeled her dual degrees in art and law to create this successful 
program and now travels the world training agents of the CIA, FBI, Scot-
land Yard, and Homeland Security.  
 

Attendees included cadets, grad students, faculty & staff, CofC students, 

officers from North Charleston and Charleston Police Departments and 

others who all went away pleased with the presentation.  It was pre-

sented by the Fine Arts & Criminal Justice departments of The Citadel. 

Amy Herman at The Citadel. Photo by: Cadet Gary Cagle 


